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LETTER FROM THE VICAR  
 

Dear Friends,  
 

September ï a month of endings and beginnings.  As summer 
draws to a close, and shorts and t-shirts are put away for 
another year, the usual rhythm of life returns with children 
heading back to school, youngsters packing up for university 
or college, and the TV is showing the ads for all the new program mes about to begin.  
In the church, we look towards all that lies ahead in the next few months ï Harvest 
Festival, All Souls, Remembrance Sunday, Advent and then, of course, the culmination 
of it all, Christmas!  
 
But before we get to Christmas, we enter t he season of autumn ï a time of 
thanksgiving.  Perhaps you want to give thanks to God for a lovely summer holiday, 
for weddings, for friends and family, or for new beginnings.  On 1st October in our 
church we give thanks for the harvest.  Do join us as we say thank you for all that is 
produced for us.  
 
In his letter to the Ephesians, Paul encourages us all to live our lives in an attitude of 
thankfulness.  This can be hard and takes a lot of discipline and requires effort.   Living 
lives of thankfulness doesnôt mean that we should just ignore our sufferings or the 
suffering of others and say they donôt matter, because they do matter.  There is a 
time to laugh and a time to cry.  So many people say they mustnôt grumble and imply 
that their sufferings are too small to be of value compared to other peopleôs: ñThere 
are so many worse off than me.ò  That is not true.  All of our struggles and sufferings 
matter to God, however small they are.  Paul understood that if we can learn to be 
positive and thankful during the good times, then that will help to sustain us through 
the difficult times.  He was in prison when he wrote to the Ephesians.  Being thankful 
didnôt diminish his hardship, but it did help him to endure it.  
 
Each new day brings with it a new beginning a nd a challenge.  So how about a 
challenge, a challenge to be thankful!  To make the effort to see the positive in a 
situation rather than the downside.  To stop us when we start moaning and give 
thanks instead.  And I think that if we can do that, we will discover that whatever life 
may bring, it will be the better for having consciously tried to live it in an attitude of 
thankfulness. 
 
With my best wishes 
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News from the Church of England  

Church of England announces £13 million of grants to reach children, 
youth and families  

Awards of nearly £13 million have been made for dioceses to help churches reach 
more children, young people and families, from toddler groups to apprentice youth 
ministers, in the latest round of grants for mission from the Church of England.  

The grants from the Strategic Mission and Ministry Investment Board of the 
Archbishopsô Council will revitalise parishes and start new congregations.  The 
investments build on already successful projects to create new congregations and 
reach children and young people in areas including Bolton, Bournemouth, Guildford, 
Southampton and Wakefield. 

In the Diocese of Guildford, £3.27 million has been awarded for the first phase of a 
nine-year project to reach young people of secondary school age with the good 
news of Jesus Christ in partnerships with schools.  

The first phase of the programme will place youth minsters in three Church of 
England secondary schools and one state secondary school, recruit and train ten 
church-based apprentice youth ministers and train four existing youth ministers.  
The programme will also recruit a team to lead high quality youth worship 
gatherings across the diocese. 

The programme will provide training for vol unteer youth leaders and offer one-year 
internships to allow young people to test their vocation to serve the Church.  This 
first phase will test and validate a model of evangelism and discipleship to be 
expanded in a second phase. 

In the Diocese of Manchester, £2.77 million has been awarded to build on the 
Dioceseôs Children Changing Places project, a five-year project supported by 
Strategic Development Funding and based in Bolton deanery. 

The plans aim to reach more schools, children, young people and their families 
across Bolton deanery and the diocese.  

The project so far has engaged with more than 8,000 children and young people in 
worship and Christian activities, through school and church and more than 400 
adults who worship with their children.   

The majority of church primary schools and church toddler groups in Bolton deanery 
have adopted óWiggle Worshipô ï accessible worship including songs, stories and art 
activities, for young children and families.  
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It has also created 12 new Christian toddler groups and seven new parish youth 
groups along with an anti -racism and faith project, which promotes racial justice in 
schools.  

Funding of £2.89 million has been awarded in the Diocese of Winchester for parish 
revitalisation plans in Bournemouth and Southampton including three curates and 
three associate ministers to support this work.   

The programme will build on successful revitalisation projects in the diocese such 
as Saint Maryôs in Southampton where around 600 people a week now regularly 
attend services, with more than half aged under 35.  St Maryôs in Andover now also 
has more than 370 people attending every week after a revitalisation project which 
began in 2019. 

In addition, a further £1.66 million has been agreed subject to the diocese 
submitting fin alised implementation plans to include further parish revitalisations 
and work to enable sustainable ministry in rural benefices, including the launch of 
new children, families or youth ministry.   

The Diocese of Leeds has been awarded £3.94 million for its Barnabas: Encouraging 
Confidence programme of church revitalisation, leadership development for clergy 
and laity and practical support for churches.  

The programme includes plans for new worshipping communities, along with an 
increased focus on children and young people.  

As part of this, nearly £1 million will go to a new project in Wakefield: Every Good 
Work, supporting three churches to serve and work with young people, develop 
youth leadership and social action, and establish a training centre for churc h interns. 

John Spence, the outgoing Chair of the Strategic Mission and Ministry Investment 
Board, said: ñWe are really pleased to be awarding these grants for projects across 
the country aimed at helping revitalise congregations and support parishes in a 
range of different ways in their mission to reach children, families and young people.  

ñIt is exciting be building on already successful projects such as the Children 
Changing Places project in Manchester, which has reached more than 8,000 children 
and young people, and the successful revitalisation projects in churches across the 
country.ò 

The Diocese of Leicester has been awarded £925,000 over three years to help 
support their capacity to develop a diocesan wide strategy and implementation plan, 
and to accelerate the formation of Minster Communities which are geographical 
groups of parishes, Fresh Expressions of Church, and schools working together in 
mission and led by a diverse team of ordained and lay ministers.  



- 5 - 

 

 

SMOATathon  

On Sunday 24 September we shall be staging our 5th SMOATathon in St Markôs Church 
Hall.  Our intention will be to provide live music from 11.30 am until well into the 
afternoon, with the aim of raising funds through donations for one of the projects 
supported by SMOAT.  
 
In total, SMOATathons 1-4, held between 2013 and 2019, raised more than £7,500.  
Help us make this yearôs event equally successful by coming along on September 24th 
to enjoy a live music extravaganza (and refreshments, of course).   
  
And if you like to sing or play a musical instrument, why not consider taking part?  
Performance slots can be as short or as long as you like, and the audience is always 
particularly appreciative of the efforts of younger participants.  
  
David Lear (davidlear1947@gmail.com) will be delighted to hear from anyone 
interested in becoming involved. 
 

Barbara Perkins 
Chairman 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Macmillan Coffee Morning  
 
We will be holding a Coffee Morning as part of the annual Macmillan fundraising 
programme on Saturday 30 September from 10 .00 am to 12noon in the 
Church.   We will be grateful for any volunteers to help on the day and anyone who 
is willing to bake a cake (or  2!)  And of course, everyone is welcome to come on the 
day ï just make a donation when you come, and please invite your friends and family 
to come along too. 

Fr Martin 
 
 
 
 

mailto:davidlear1947@gmail.com
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Church News  
 
SMART 
 
SMART meets on the first Thursday of each month between 
2.00pmï 4.00pm in St. Markôs Church Hall (except for those 
marked* which are outside visits).  We welcome everyone of retirement age who lives 
locally and enjoys meeting others for interesting discussion and lively conversations, 
accompanied by suitable refreshments. 
 
SMART is run by Sarah Cousins - 01737 789943.  We are always happy to welcome 
new members and arrange lifts to the meetings and help.  Please feel free to bring a 
friend to any of the meetings.  
 
For meetings in the church hall there will be a charge of £1.00  for tea and coffee etc. 
unless stated otherwise. 
 
The SMART Programme for the remainder of the year is listed below. 
 
7 Sep  ñSIGHT FOR SURREYò Samantha Head will speak to us about her charity  
              that works to support all Surrey residents who are blind, vision impaired,  
              deaf, deaf blind and hard of hearing.   
  
5 Oct  ñMUSIC AND FUNò Bruce Cousins entertains with songs you may  
               remember! Please come to have fun and join in.  
 
2 Nov  Revôd Martin Colton  will be our speaker ï on subject TBC  
 
7 Dec ñCHRISTMAS IS COMING! ôò Come and celebrate Christmas with carols  
              and plenty of Christmas fare. Please bring a friend or family member. 

 
 
FROM THE REGISTERS 
 
Baptisms  : We welcome into the Church family:  
 2 July 2023  Arthur Gunnar Suenson-Taylor 
 23 July 2023  Cleo Mary Robinson 
Holy Matrimony :  We congratulate those joined together in marriage: 
 29 July 2023  Camilla Whittington and David Taylor  
Funerals :  We commend them to Godôs loving care: 
   12 July 2023 Alexander Parish 
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MESSY CHURCH 
Messy Church at St Mark's takes place on the 3rd Sunday from 4.00pm to 6.00pm of most 

months (term time only).  

 

What is Messy Church?  
Messy Church is for all the family.  It includes crafts,  

games and discussion, a time of worship and a meal 

together.  Itôs not about making the church messy!  

 
How can I help?  
We always need lots of help with this, from being a 

welcomer, helping with the activities, being on the 

catering team, and being part of the worship and music team.  If you are able to help, 

please contact the Parish Office.  

 
TEA-TIME TALES  
Tea-Time Tales takes place in Church every 
Wednesday from 3.25pm to 3.55pm during term time 
only.  
 
What is Tea -Time Tales?   
Tea-Time Tales is for all children up to 7 years old and their parents and 
carers.  It includes a bible story and singing.  
 

Come and join us for half an hour on Wednesdays for a drink and a biscuits with a 
nice cup of tea/coffee for the big people!  
 
TODDLER GROUP 
Toddler Group takes place in the Main Hall almost every Monday 
from 9am to 11.15am (term time only).  Cost is £3 per family.  
 
What is Toddler Group?   
Toddler Group is a playgroup where children under 5 and their 
big person can come and enjoy a chat with tea/coffee and a 
biscuit or two whilst their little ones play with our variety of toys 
and games. 
 
How can I help?  
We always need lots of help with this setting up and tidying up afterwards.  If you 
would like to help, please contact the Parish Office. 
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